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Minutes of the Lunch Meeting 
on 27th April, 2016
 The Trans Resort
Present: Pres. Barbara, Sec. John, PP. Raphael, AG. Patrick, IPP. Doris, PN. Marie-Francoise, Ist VP. Leith, 2nd VP Florian, Hon. Rtn. Daniel Elber, and Rtns. Tim Cameron, Peter Erni, Oliver, Manfred, Tineke, Ramesh, Jeni, Georgio, Peter Lindinger, Janell, Christian, Steffen, Dr Jurgen , Joerg, Helmut, , Yuki,  Udo , Anna, Lusi, Detlev and Gerry. 
Rotary Visitors: -

Guests: Suci Mertaningsih, Avi Abraham, Jack Reutter, Holly Woodbury and Ramesh Jayaraman.
President Barbara opened the meeting at 12:30pm by 

· Welcoming Rotarians and Guests in the languages of all members of the Club – Good afternoon, G’day, Selamat Siang, Gudemiddag, Bon après midi, Buon giorno, Guten tag, Konichiwa, Guete Daag, Dobar dan, Fùnyìhng (Cantonese).
· Asking all present to turn to their neighbours and to say a BIG ROTARY HELLO as there are no strangers in our meetings only Rotary friends we are yet to meet.
· Asking SaA Leith to kindly introduce Visiting Rotarians and Guests. 

· Giving Apologies for: PP. Anita and Rtns. Sally, Alex P, Pamela, Maree and David.
· Asking Rtn. Steffen to read ‘The 4 Way Test’. 
· Reminding the meeting that there were still Raffle tickets available for sale. The prizes this week were kindly donated by Rtn. Jeni Kardinal (I litre of First Pressed Coconut Oil in a glass decanter) and PP. Raphael (a bottle Massage cream) to compliment the coconut oil.
· Congratulating Rtn. Dr. Jürgen and his wife upon their 43rd wedding anniversary. Rtn. Dr Jürgen very kindly gave everyone a glass of wine in celebration. Thereafter, Pres. Barbara raised a toast and the whole meeting stood to toast the wedding anniversary.
· Reminding the meeting that our club’s 14th Anniversary will be celebrated on Saturday, 14th May 2016 at Raphael’s ‘no named’ villa in Sanur. It will be a cocktails, canapes and karaoke evening. Tickets are with PP. Raphael and an information sheet could be found on each table. The proceeds will go to the Club’s HENSF scholarship funds.
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Donation Entrance Ticket.
Rp. 250,000 to benefit the HENSF

students on Nusa Penida

RSVP: Raphael Devianne
raphael.devianne@gmail.com

Join us from 5:00pm to 8:00pm for

an exciting evening of fun and
karaoke & support our

scholarship fund!

Spouses and friends are welcome!
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· Reminding all Club members that Club dues are due shortly and that application forms are available. An email will be sent to every member via the Club website. If you do not know your Rotary number, you can find it on the Club website, or at Rotary.org

There will be no increase in the fees this year and there will be one ‘early bird’ discount offer period. Members are particularly reminded that their payment must be received before 27th June 2016 (midnight) otherwise their membership will be terminated. This is because RI is now very strict and will charge our club based upon the number of registered members on the RI website on 1st July. There can be no later alteration of this number or RI refund.
· Reminding the meeting that Rotary T-shirts were available for sale at Rp. 75,000 each in 4 sizes.
· Reporting that Rtns. Detlev and Lusi had taken a well-earned Sunday off this week.
· Reporting on the latest Club News: -
· Two weeks ago the guests of Rtn.  Detlev, Alfred and Elizabeth, came to our Club to speak about the villa that was built in Bali in memory of their quadriplegic son, who suffered a tragic accident in Italy and was paralysed. Sadly, he later passed away.  Pres. Barbara said that she had gone to see the villa last Thursday afternoon and found that it was a beautiful villa next to the Gabriel Church in Dalung. It was of minimalist design (ie. simple, peaceful, spacious and orderly) overlooking green rice fields. It was specially designed to be handicap friendly, with a ramp to the pool etc. Alfred and Elizabeth asked if we could tell our friends about it and help them rent it.
· Last Thursday morning, Pres. Barbara was contacted by a lady from Lumina, who has been working with Yayasan Corti and the Rotary Club of Burnaby (near Vancouver) on a Global Grant named ‘Trades Training School for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Youth’. The project is located in Catur, Bangli District. 
The project was first started last year with DDF funds and The RC of Bali Sanur was about to sign an agreement to be the host club, but at the last moment decided to step back from the project. Our club has therefore been approached to see if we can help. Pres. Barbara said the matter is still in the discussions stage with Vicky Mackay, who is the point of contact for the RC Burnaby. She already has a copy of the GG application and will also be discussing it with the Club’s Board this afternoon. 
This Global Grant Application is to support and to add the final furnishings and completions to the first self-sustaining ‘Rotary Trades Training centre’ in Indonesia for Deaf and Hard of Hearing Youth in Bali . 
Pres. Barbara felt that it was great that our club was really getting into Projects and Global Grants.
· On Monday afternoon, Pres. Barbara. Sec. John, 2nd VP. Florian and Rtn. Tim visited the Widhya Asih Orphanage in Dalung to meet with some of the students from the Stella’s Child Entrepreneurship program. It was a Job Skills afternoon and we all interacted with the high school students aged from 16 – 18years and helped them compose their profiles for possible job opportunities in the community. The students were all bright, lively, interested and a lot of fun to be around. Their English was not bad and they were all very enthusiastic about the program.
· On Tuesday Pres. Barbara met again with Pres. Ratna regarding the Children with disabilities in Negara. She also mentioned that she is also looking at the possibility of a GG to get a Van to help not only these children and but other handicap cases in Bali.
· On Wednesday morning (today), Sec. John and 1st VP. Leith went to Yayasan Puspadi Bali to carry out an Inspection of their Annika Linden Centre (Annika was sadly killed in the Bali bombing) wheelchair and prosthetics workshops for disabled people (“clients”) in Bali and on the islands east of Bali. The Yayasan is allowed to use accommodation in the Centre for free, but has to pay commercial rental for the premises over the road used for the wheelchair workshop. 
The Yayasan recorded in 2014 – 
3,281 home visits, 2,824 clients treated at their AL Centre, 1,114 clients treated by telephone, made 330 prosthetic devices,  distributed 309 wheelchairs and repaired 29 wheelchairs. Their workload is increasing daily at a large rate.
The Yayasan urgently needs a bus to collect and deliver clients to the AL Centre (at the present time the ‘clients’ have to make their own way there) and to reach ‘clients’ who are normally not accessible due to terrain conditions, and to deliver prosthetics and wheelchairs to the clients (these are presently delivered on the back of a motorbike when it is not raining). This matter will be presented to the Club Board this afternoon asking for our club to act as ‘host club’ for a Global Grant to finance the cost of the bus.
· Also this afternoon, the Club’s Board will be finalizing the Club’s donations to a number of worthy recipients in line with what was discussed at the last Club Assembly. Our club has the financial ability to help the Bali community and the less fortunate by making these direct donations to them. 
· Introduced Suci from Stella’s child – Suci joined the Stella’s Child team earlier this year as its first employee.  She is currently serving as their Operations Manager in Bali.  Suci grew up in the Widhya Asih orphanages and was a student participant in the Stella’s Child first programs in 2013.  In 2014, she served as the Chief Operations Officer for the CLOCK Brand, the first child developed business in the inaugural year of the Stella’s Child Entrepreneurship Program.  In 2015, in the program’s second year, Suci served as a Senior Project Manager for the’ Love Our Earth’ brand that was developed by 47 children in the Widhya Asih Orphanage in Dalung. She also attended the Udayana University in Bali. 
She also spoke upon how she had learnt to budget and save for the future, learnt communication skills with both local people and oversees people and confidence building, interview skills and self-presentation behaviour in interviews. 
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· Introduced Dr. Leith to speak about a Teacher’s Training Program that he briefly touched upon when he was Guest Speaker. 
Dr Leith said this project, which is to be put to the Board this afternoon, was about bringing a teacher from the remote and regional areas of Kalimantan to the Pelangi School in Bali for internship training in specialised teaching strategies in the areas of special education, dyslexia and autism. He will be teaching the intern these skills, so that the teacher can return home and help with such children in Kalimantan. He/she can also help train local teachers in these specialised skills. It is the first attempt at this project and he would like to seek funding from RCBS.
· Introducing the Guest Speaker Hon. Rotarian Daniel Elber.
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Poverty Eradication Program in Muntigunung.
Daniel Elber was born in Opfikon, a small town near Zurich, Switzerland on the 13th of November 1951, the first of three boys.  He completed his formal education in Opfikon before joining a Swiss bank as an apprentice in 1968.  After finishing his business education in 1971, he worked advising private and commercial clients and then progressed to further positons including the head of training, head of Human Resources and the person responsible for the quality management process of the bank. In the end, he became the managing director, having responsibilities for part of the private banking services in Switzerland for the subsequently merged UBS bank.

 After having worked for more than 35 years for banks in Switzerland, Daniel started to ask himself what he could do with the remaining productive part of his life. A sabbatical lead him to Bali in 2003, where he encountered a number of women begging in the streets of Ubud.  Being curious and interested in the lives of other people, he began to investigate why some people in Bali had to be beggars.  After a trip to Muntigunung, he returned to Ubud and decided to give up his professional activities in Switzerland and to start organizing help for these disadvantaged people.  Since then he has initiated the formation of ‘Future for Children in Switzerland,’ a non-profit organization (foundation) with the purpose of solving the poverty problem in Muntigunung.  
Daniel said that he was very happy to give an update on the project to our Club as many of our club members had already visited the project.

The area of Munitgunung is on the North side of Bali and covers an area of 28 square kilometres and has 36 villages. The area is very dry and has no rivers or springs, and drilling for water is not possible because of the terrain. Thus the villagers had to walk for 5 hours to get water back to their homes and this was a waste of the villager’s productive time.  There were also no jobs and no education, so most relied upon begging in Ubud and the Southern part of Bali for their support. 
 In addition, the villagers were not registered in Bali and therefore did not have identity cards, so they were not entitled to free medical treatment in Balinese hospitals. 
The child mortality rate was 9% in the first five years of their lives.
In 2003, Daniel went to the area and decided (somewhat naively at the time) to organize help and after examination of the problems he partnered with Yayasan Adesa. 

They came to the conclusion that the problems could be solved by 4 measurable objectives – 
· providing a minimum of 25 litres of water per day per family, 
· providing one job per family, earning a minimum income of US$100 per month thus enabling the families to live above the poverty line and enabling the children to eat good nutritious foods, 
· reducing the child mortality rate by 50% ,

· providing adequate education for all the children. 
He first formed his Foundation in Switzerland, which is financing the projects.


In order to solve the problems one by one, especially the infrastructure projects, the Foundation set up the following working structure with other yayasams acting as project managers.
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1.  The water infrastructure was the most pressing need, so rainwater collection rooves and underground tanks were created, which supplied water to the villagers.
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2.  To bring people out of poverty, they also needed to teach the villagers skills like hammock and bag manufacturing, farming, Rosella and nut production, and tourism trekking (to mention but a few of the opportunities created) which would give them a source of income. 
It was important also to set up social enterprises so that the products could be manufactured and sold in both Indonesia and the rest of the world. At present 3 social enterprises employ 220 people. There are no machines used so that a member of every family has a chance to work.
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3. Health education and building of toilet facilities was also very important to reduce the infant mortality rate and disease amongst the villagers. 
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4. When the villagers have work and water, the need for education of all adult and children villagers becomes very important to meet their future needs.
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   This year, the project finalised two new water projects using the local population to do all the manual work. A total of US$1.2 million has been invested in the projects, which are totally sustainable as they use no electricity or pumps, but simply collect rainwater from rooves and then puts it into tanks.
So far 21 villages out of 36 villages have a sustainable water supply, and by the end of this year a total of 25 villages will have a sustainable water supply. The other villages will have the same within 2 years. 
There are now 37 village women acting as part time guides for trekking trips over the mountains and so far 3,500 people have enjoyed these treks. The treks are very popular because they go though magnificent scenery and include visits to all the Muntigunung Social Enterprise factories. As a result, they are now having to decline customers and to keep trekking parties down to 10 persons.
The Munitgunung Social Enterprise factories are mostly making money and one such Social Enterprise has donated US$10,000 this year towards the Education Project in Muntigunung.

The Hammock factory is doing well and produces a very high quality product.  Two weeks ago, photos of two babies in their hammocks were put onto Facebook with a message that these hammocks were made by the begging women of Muntigunung. Within 36 hours they had more than 1000 feedbacks, and within one day they were sold out of baby hammocks. 
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One Muntigunung Social enterprise company, produces cashew nuts, Rosella and Rosella salts, mangoes, flowers for teas and palm sugar and is now selling a health product which has been found to be the most nutritious health product in the world.
12 women are now trying making fashion clothing, but this has been difficult. Monika, Rtn, Eric’s wife, who is a designer by profession, is going to Muntigunung to try and help design products for these women. The Foundation is most grateful to Rtn. Eric and Monika for their kind help. 

60 % of all villages now have access to toilets, which in the next 4-5 years will increase to 95%. 
There has not been any mother/child deaths recorded in childbirth and during the first 5 years of the child’s infancy since the projects were established in the villages so far being served.
International journalists’ have been and seen what is being done in Muntigunung and it has been nominated as one of 100 projects worldwide with a significant measurable impact, which is considered as replicable. It was published in 50 medias and read by 100 million people.
Last year the Management University in Singapore decided to adopt their project as a case study to teach students sustainability.
The Foundation is now planning a new centre in Muntigunung, and it is hoped the construction can be started this year giving 6000 squared metres of production, storage and training facilities.
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President Barbara thanked Hon. Rtn. Daniel for his most interesting talk and she said that she was impressed with the tremendous progress the project has made. In appreciation of his talk, she presented Hon. Rtn. Daniel with a Club mug.

· The Raffle was won by by Rt. Steffen.

· Raffle /Happy and Sad Stories/ Fines raised IDR 855,000
· Coming up:  NEXT WEEK’S SPEAKER:  Ronny Tome/ GARDEN OF LIFE.
· Pres. Barbara closed the meeting at 2pm and thanked Rtn. Tim for the Administration and computer, Sec John for the Minutes and 1st VP. Dr. Leith for being the SaA.
PP. John Glass,

Club Secretary,

2015-16.

